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W a i t i n g

Our gratitude to all who give to Burroughs to honor or memorialize a loved one. We 
are deeply appreciative of the families who choose to direct memorial contributions to 

Burroughs – thank you. John Burroughs School publishes the Reporter for alumni, current 
and past parents and grandparents, faculty, staff and friends of the school. This booklet 

reflects tributes and memorials made to Burroughs between January 1 and June 30, 2022.

To notify the school of news or a loss in your family, please contact Cindy Schnabel at 
cschnabel@jburroughs.org or 314/993-4045, ext. 264.

SERENE, I fold my hands and wait,

Nor care for wind, nor tide, nor sea;

I rave no more 'gainst time or fate,

For lo! my own shall come to me.

...

ASLEEP, awake, by night or day,

The friends I seek are seeking me;

No wind can drive my bark astray,

Nor change the tide of destiny. 

— An excerpt from Waiting, by John Burroughs
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Condolences
Condolences are offered to alumni on the loss 
of immediate family members.

JEAN MACBRYDE SWENSON '57 on the 
death of her husband, Robert Swenson, on 
March 31, 2022.

DEBORAH ANN DEUTCH '68 and SARAH 
STOE '05 on the death of their husband 
and father, Andy Franklin Stoe, on 
February 24, 2022.

DANIEL MILLER '68, JEFFREY MILLER '73, 
JAN MILLER '76 and MEAGAN MILLER 
'03 on the death of their father and 
grandfather, L. William Miller, on January 
17, 2022.

KIKU OBATA '69, NORI OBATA PRIETO 
'74, GEN OBATA '75, LIA DOWD '98 and 
MAX OBATA '05 on the death of their 
father and grandfather, Gyo Obato, on 
March 8, 2022.

LINDA LEBER PIPER '70 on the death of 
her husband, John Philip Piper, on  
May 1, 2022.

SUZAN SAYERS BAUER '73 and THIRZA 
SAYERS '95 on the death of their father, 
Herbert Sayers, on May 3, 2022.

THEODORE R. SAMUELS '73, SALLIE M. 
SAMUELS '76, KRIS SAMUELS HOLMES 
'78, PEGGY SAMUELS '89, KATIE 
HOLMES '09, DAVEY HOLMES '12 and 
SAM HOLMES '1, on the death of their 
mother and grandmother, Kit Samuels, on 
July 2, 2022.

CATHERINE MATZNER-MASON '78 on the 
death of her father, Edwin A. Matzner, on 
April 9, 2022.

TED DOHENY '80 on the death of his 
brother, John Doheny, on April 17, 2022.

JON F. COOKSEY '82 and STUART 
COOKSEY '83 on the death of their father, 
Jon D. Cooksey, on January 4, 2022.

KRIS BAKKEN MILNER ‘82, ELLEN 
BAKKEN SCHMIDT ‘84, JOHN MILNER ‘14 
and KATE MILNER ‘16 on the death of their 
mother and grandmother, Hope Bakken, 
on April 21, 2022.

VIRGINIA MOORE '82 and WILLIAM 
MOORE '88 on the death of their father, 
Julian P. Moore, on March 26, 2022.

MICHELLE PRUETT POTTEBAUM '82, 
MICHAEL S. PRUETT '85, CHRISTOPHER 
S. PRUETT '87, MORGAN PRUETT 
'17, HARRISON PRUETT '20, GRACE 
POTTEBAUM '22, ESTHER POTTEBAUM 
'23, KATHARINE PRUETT '24, AUDREY 
PRUETT '26 and PETER PRUETT '27 on the 
death of their mother and grandmother, 
Myra Pruett, on May 17, 2022.

MICHELLE PRUETT POTTEBAUM '82, 
GRACE POTTEBAUM '22 and ESTHER 
POTTEBAUM '23 on the death of their 
husband and father, Joseph Pottebaum, on 
May 19, 2022.

DAVID HOAGLAND '83, EDWARD 
HOAGLAND '86, JACKSON HOAGLAND 
'14, MACK HOAGLAND '16, NATHAN 
HOAGLAND '17 and SIMONE HOAGLAND 
'21 on the death of their father and 
grandfather, Laurance Hoagland Jr. on 
April 24, 2022.

JOHN W. LEMKEMEIER '85, DAVID 
LEMKEMEIER '88, SALLY LEMKEMEIER 
'13, JIMMY LEMKEMEIER '15, CHARLIE 
LEMKEMEIER '20 and NATHAN 
LEMKEMEIER '23 on the death of 
their father and grandfather, Ned O. 
Lemkemeier, on June 13, 2022.
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LAURIE CHENOWITH '86 on the death of 
her mother, Gayle McLean, on March 18, 
2022.

AIRLIA PETTUS GUSTAFSON '86 on the 
death of her father, Robert C. Pettus, on 
July 16, 2021.

MICHAEL LURIE '88 and RYAN LURIE '91 
on the death of their mother, Nancy Lurie, 
on April 8, 2022.

ALLISON PHILLIPE MARTINDALE '90 on 
the death of her father, John M. Phillipe, 
on May 30, 2022.

ELIZA RUBENSTEIN '91 on the death of 
her mother, Nancy Rubenstein, on May 19, 
2022.

NICK WEIL '96 on the death of his mother, 
Gerelyn Weil, on January 21, 2022.

 

VICTORIA WOLFF SPIES '00 on the death 
of her mother, Ruthann C. Wolff, on 
February 19, 2022.

AMY ARGETSINGER NEWMAN '01 
and BETH ARGETSINGER BUCK '05 
on the death of their father, L. William 
Argetsinger, on March 6, 2022.

ALEX TREMAYNE '06 and CLAY 
TREMAYNE '08 on the death of their 
father, Eric Tremayne, on March 1, 2022.

NICHOLAS WATT '06 and ANDREW WATT 
'10 on the death of their father, Dan Watt, 
on June 17, 2022.

AVI GOLDBERG '19 on the death of his 
father, Gregory Goldberg, on May 21, 2022.

REAGAN RICHERT '27 on the death of her 
father, Adam D. Richert, on February 8, 
2022.

Obituaries
We publish obituaries for Burroughs alumni 
and faculty. These obituaries were received 
between January 1 and June 30, 2022. 
Senior yearbook photos have been included 
when available.

1940s
JOHN LOUIS BROWN 
'42 died January 13, 2022.

Mr. Brown attended 
Washington University 
in St. Louis, where 
he earned a degree in 
civil engineering. He 
married his college 

sweetheart, Sophia Coker, with whom he 
had four children, and was president and 
CEO of his family's business, Ben Hur 
Construction Co., for over 50 years.

Mr. Brown was a member of the Lake 
Saint Louis Sailing Club and loved his 
church, Wentzville United Methodist 
Church. He was president of the 
Associated General Contractors of  
St. Louis.

We offer our condolences to Mr.  
Brown's two surviving sons, William 
W. Brown Sr. and Richard D. Brown; 
his nine grandchildren and great-
grandchildren; and many loved ones. 
He was preceded in death by his sister, 
DOROTHY BROWN HOLEKAMP '41.
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ROSEMARY CHUBB 
LAMBERT '42 died 
May 27, 2022.

Mrs. Lambert was 
born in London 
but evacuated to 
her cousin's home 
in Webster Groves, 
Missouri, during 

World War II.

Mrs. Lambert earned a bachelor's 
degree in psychology from Swarthmore 
College. She later married Rudolph 
Joseph Lambert, a Naval officer and 
fellow Swarthmore graduate. Once back 
in St. Louis, Mrs. Lambert became a 
U.S. citizen and devoted her days to 
volunteering with the Girl Scouts, the 
Christmas Bureau (later 100 Neediest 
Cases) and other organizations. 

Mrs. Lambert later became a first grade 
teacher at Rossman School, where she 
worked for 25 years. In retirement, she 
once again filled her days with service to 
others and animals, working as a docent 
at the Saint Louis Zoo, the Humane 
Society of Missouri and the Point Betsie 
lighthouse in northern Michigan. 

We offer our condolences toMrs. 
Lambert's four daughters, Susan 
Lambert, Elizabeth Holekamp, Ann 
Good and JANE LAMBERT  
STICKNEY '79; her six grandchildren 
and great-grandchildren; and her large 
extended family in the U.S., the United 
Kingdom and Australia.

FRANK "BUD" 
SCHLEICHER '43 died 
January 5, 2022.

After graduating 
from Burroughs, Mr. 
Schleicher served in 
World War II with 
the 71st Infantry 
Division, 14th Infantry 

Regiment, in France and Germany. He 
married his classmate, the late ANN 
ELDER '43.

Mr. Schleicher worked in St. Louis at his 
family's box manufacturing business and 
later at Executive Leasing Co. (Enterprise 
Rent-A-Car) for 16 years before moving 
to Prescott, Arizona, where he and his 
second wife, Sally, opened and operated 
the Prescott Pantry for 10 years. After 
retirement, Mr. Schleicher enjoyed 
volunteering with Meals on Wheels and 
RV traveling.

We offer our condolences to Mr. 
Schleicher's wife, Sally; his children, TED 
SCHLEICHER '68, Ann Chavez and Tom 
Schleicher; his stepchildren, Herbert 
W. Penning III and Bruce S. Penning; 
his seven grandchildren; and his many 
nieces and nephews. He was preceded in 
death by his sister, NANCY SCHLEICHER 
JANNEY '39.

MARILYN PETERSON 
GILBERT '45 died  
May 8, 2022.

Although she lived 
most of her life in  
St. Louis, Mrs. Gilbert 
spent summers as a 
teenager working on  
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the Teelawuket Ranch near Durango, 
Colorado; attended Wellesley College as 
the first member of her family to attend 
college; and lived in Kentucky while her 
late husband, Franklin Gilbert, served in 
the Army. 

After returning to St. Louis for good, 
Mrs. Gilbert taught for a year in the  
Ritenour School District and, 
subsequently, taught 6th grade at Rohan-
Woods School for almost three decades. 
After retiring from teaching, she worked 
as a caseworker, then supervisor, for the 
Missouri Department of Social Services 
for about 15 years. 

A serious globetrotter, Mrs. Gilbert had 
set foot on all seven continents. 

We offer our condolences to Mrs. 
Gilbert's son, Cole Gilbert, and her many 
nieces and nephews, who knew her as 
Aunt Peter.

ARTHUR HECKER '45 
died April 30, 2022.

Mr. Hecker graduated 
from the University 
of Illinois and worked 
in advertising. He 
retired as the global 
marketing manager 
for Life Magazine, 

then worked as the vice president of 
advertising for two banks in Florida.

Mr. Hecker was a lifelong jazz drummer, 
playing in bands until age 93. 

We offer our condolences to Mr. Hecker's 
daughters, Linda E. Hecker, Leslie A. 
Miller and Susan H. Matheny; his sister  
MARY ANN HECKER '37; and his 14 

grandchildren and great-grandchildren. 
He was was preceded in death by his 
brother, GEORGE S. HECKER '39.

CLIFFORD M. 
KURRUS '47 died 
February 24, 2022. 

Mr. Kurrus earned a 
degree in economics 
from  Princeton 
University. He served 
in Germany during 
the Korean War, 

then joined the Williams, Kurrus & Co. 
mortgage company and later pursued 
a career in commercial real estate. He 
continued with the Reserve 102nd 
Infantry Division, retiring as colonel in 
1982.

Mr. Kurrus was a three-season athlete at 
Princeton and played on the undefeated 
football team of 1950, ranked that year 
in the top 10 nationally. He held the 
record for most points scored in a single 
basketball game until surpassed by  
All-American Bill Bradley some 14 years 
later, and was inducted into the Missouri 
Athletic Club's Athletic Hall of Fame for 
volleyball in 1997.

He became an ordained deacon in 2007, 
serving with Anglican Church of the 
Resurrection in Chesterfield, Missouri.

We offer our condolences to Mr. Kurrus' 
children, Alice Eshelman, Clifford 
Kurrus, Jr., Caroline Kurrus and Philip 
Kurrus; his seven grandchildren; and his 
great-grandchildren, nieces, nephews 
and many friends. He was preceded in 
death by his sister, GEORGIA KURRUS 
SLEDGE '53.
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JOHN “JACK” WIESE 
'47 died January 6, 
2022. 

Mr. Wiese attended 
Burroughs before 
going on to graduate 
from Culver Military 
Academy. He then 
earned a chemistry 
degree at Wesleyan 

University, where he was president of 
Beta Theta Pi fraternity. 

A Korean War veteran, Mr. Wiese served 
in the radio communications corps 
while stationed in Tokyo. Post-war, he 
returned to St. Louis and earned degrees 
in civil and mechanical engineering from 
Washington University in St. Louis. He 
spent his entire career with American 
Furnace Co., later known as Singer Co., 
Snyder General Corp. and Inter-City 
Products Corp. He developed several 
patents that were widely used in the 
HVAC industry.

Mr. Wiese and his late wife, Salle, 
shared a love of the outdoors. One of his 
favorite passions was boating and skiing 
at Table Rock Lake, which he enjoyed 
with his family until his final days. He is 
remembered as a man of high integrity, 
discipline and leadership. 

We offer our condolences to Mr. Wiese's 
children, Sandy Gartland and Scott 
Wiese, as well as his 13 grandchildren 
and great-grandchildren, including 
KELLY BUCK BRUNEL '00, JENNY BUCK 
SHAFFER '02 and MATT BUCK '07.

DOROTHY WERBER 
MILL '49 died 
February 4, 2022. 

Mrs. Mill graduated 
from Burroughs, 
Bradford Junior 
College and 
Washington University 
in St. Louis. She was 

an active member of the Delta Gamma 
Fraternity and was president of the 
Delta Gamma Foundation for Visually 
Handicapped Children.

She was married to her beloved husband, 
William Blow Mill Jr., MD, for 54 years 
before he passed away in 2013. 

We offer our condolences to Mrs. Mill's 
three children, SUSAN W. MILL '81, John 
Mill and Robert Mill, as well as her four 
grandchildren.

EMILY WEBER 
SCHWARZ '49 died 
March 20, 2022.

After graduating from 
Burroughs, where she 
excelled in French, 
athletics and art, Mrs. 
Schwarz graduated 
from Duke University 

in 1953 with a major in economics. 
There, she was a member of Kappa 
Kappa Gamma sorority.

Mrs. Schwarz married Frederick Kipp 
Schwarz in 1954. She taught fourth grade 
at Wright and Reed schools in the Ladue 
School District from 1969 to 1985.

Mrs. Schwarz's faith and devotion to 
Christ shaped her life. After coming to 
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faith, she studied at Covenant Seminary 
and opened her home for children's Bible 
clubs and taught Sunday School. She also 
volunteered with Memorial Presbyterian 
Church's Friday night dinners for 
international students, often giving them 
rides and welcoming them to her home. 
She befriended and supported numerous 
overseas missionaries, especially in 
Hungary, India and Honduras. 

We offer our condolences to  
Mrs. Schwarz's sister, MARILYN WEBER 
GRIESEDIECK '46; her three children, 
Cynthia Fischer, Frederick "Kipp" 
Schwarz, Jr. and James Schwarz; and 
her eight grandchildren and great-
grandchildren. She was preceded in 
death by her brother, GEORGE WEBER 
III '55.

1950s
ALLAN G. BRODHEAD 
'50 died May 18, 2022. 

Mr. Brodhead 
graduated from 
Washington University 
in St. Louis with a 
business degree. After 
college, he served in 
the Marine Corps for 

two years and was stationed in El Toro, 
California, where he met his wife of 63 
years, Constance.

Mr. Brodhead spent his life working 
in the automobile business, including 
running his own dealership, Brodhead 
Ford, in Belleville, Illinois.

Mr. Brodhead was an avid sports fan who 
enjoyed playing baseball and basketball 
during his years at Burroughs.

We offer our condolences to Mr. 
Broadhead's children, Leslie Brodhead 
and Geoffrey Brodhead.

JAMES A. SEDDON, 
JR. '50 died September 
15, 2021. 

Dr. Seddon attended 
Harvard College, 
University of 
California, Berkley, 
and the Washington 
University School 
of Medicine before 

practicing psychiatry in Boston.

Dr. Seddon was a proud Army veteran 
and an enthusiastic nature lover. 
He coached his children in multiple 
languages and many athletic pursuits.

We offer our condolences to Dr. Seddon's 
wife, Priscilla; his surviving children, 
Amy Leger, Sarah Jenner, Carroll 
Bourden and Alice Seddon; and his three 
granddaughters.

He was preceded in death by his mother, 
GRACE JONES TUPPER '28.

ANN SCOTT 
DODSON  
TER-POGOSSIAN '50 
died April 17, 2022.

Mrs. Ter-Pogossian 
attended Washington 
University in St. Louis, 
where she earned 
a bachelor’s degree 
in fine arts. Years 
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later, she returned to the university 
to complete a master’s degree in 
Egyptology.

Her decades-long career in the arts 
included participation in a number 
of solo and group shows in St. Louis, 
New York City, Florence, Barcelona, 
London, and Paris, to name just a few. 
Drawing from her extensive knowledge 
of the great artistic movements of the 
past, Mrs. Ter-Pogossian’s work often 
reinterpreted familiar themes concerning 
the problems of figures in movement, 
perspective, and iconography.

We offer our condolences to her 
surviving family, including her three 
children, ELLA W. DODSON '74, 
Wendell Scott Dodson and Rowland 
Wheeler Dodson III; and her sister, 
SARAH SCOTT WALLACE '55. She was 
preceded in death by her first husband, 
ROWLAND W. DODSON '45; her second 
husband, Michael Ter-Pogossian, Jr.; and 
her brother, HORACE W. SCOTT '48.

ROBERT L. GLASS '51 
died January 7, 2022. 

Dr. Glass graduated 
from the Washington 
University School 
of Medicine and 
practiced general 
surgery in Sedalia, 
Missouri, before 

joining the Navy as a combat surgeon in 
Vietnam. 

He returned to Ellis Fischel State Cancer 
Center in Columbia, Missouri, for a 
time before rejoining the Navy to serve 
at sea and in a variety of posts, including 

Naples, Italy, and Bethesda Naval 
Hospital. 

Dr. Glass retired shortly after service in 
Operation Desert Storm and worked as 
a medical school professor at Marshall 
University, a missionary doctor in 
Central America and Africa and, finally, a 
general surgeon in rural Missouri before 
retiring to the Washington, D.C. area. 

We offer our condolences to Dr. Glass's 
four children, Robert Glass, Eric Glass, 
Martha Glass and Caroline Glass; his 
sisters; his nephews, DAVID BUSSE 
'74 and DAN BUSSE '78; and his 21 
grandchildren and great-grandchildren.

EDWIN M. 
JOHNSTON JR. '51 
died January 30, 2022.

Mr. Johnston 
graduated from Yale 
University before 
going on to earn a 
master's degree in 
teaching at Harvard 

University. He served in the Army in 
1957 and 1958.

Mr. Johnston worked as an investment 
broker at Trubee Collins & Co. from 
the era of the Kennedy administration 
to 2018, and also as an English teacher 
at the Elmwood Franklin School in 
Buffalo, New York. In his spare time, he 
worked with numerous organizations 
throughout Western New York, including 
Planned Parenthood (serving as 
president from 1970-72), the Country 
Club of Buffalo and the Saturn Club 
(serving as dean in 1982).

Mr. Johnston enjoyed fishing, hunting 
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waterfowl, golf and platform tennis. 

We offer our condolences to  
Mr. Johnston's three children, Edwin M. 
Johnston III, Jennifer M. Johnston and 
Sarah F. Johnston; his four stepchildren, 
J. Frederick Schoellkopf VI, Susan S. 
Mele, Kristin S. Borowiak and Abby S. 
Stevenson; and his 12 grandchildren and 
step-grandchildren. He was preceded 
in death by his brother, HENRY O. 
JOHNSTON '54.

PEGGY FREUND 
ROSS '51 died June 20, 
2022.

We offer our 
condolences to her 
surviving family, 
including her sister, 
SALLY FREUND 
SALTZSTEIN '55. She 

was preceded in death by her brother, 
FREDERIC FREUND '48.

JUNE MAUNE 
TEASDALE '53 died 
May 24, 2022. 

Loved by many, Mrs. 
Teasdale was known 
for her caring nature, 
wit and distinctive 
laugh. She loved a 
good joke, and no one 

laughed at her jokes harder than she did. 
Always the life of the party, Mrs. Teasdale 
could light up a room and touched the 
lives of everyone she met.

We offer our condolences to her three 
children, Laura Teasdale, Tom Teasdale 
and Majorie Sara Teasdale; and her 
grandson, Michael Teasdale. She was 

preceded in death by her husband, 
Thomas H. Teasdale; and her brothers, 
ROBERT LEE MAUNE '57 and NEIL F. 
MAUNE '50.

NANCY REINHART 
BURKE '55 died April 
6, 2022.

Mrs. Burke attended 
Iowa State University 
and Washington 
University. She worked 
as a TWA stewardess.

Mrs. Burke was a 
board member of the Junior League, a 
longtime volunteer for the Center for 
Hearing and Speech, an active member 
of St. Peter's Episcopal Church, and an 
avid golfer and bridge player.

We offer our condolences to Mrs. 
Burke's two daughters, Elizabeth E. 
Flanigan and Melissa E. Acker; her sister, 
Jean Reinhart Smith; and her seven 
grandchildren and great-grandchildren. 
She was preceded in death by many loved 
ones, including her father, JOHN B. 
REINHART JR. '28; and her sister, BETSY 
REINHART MEYER '53.

CHARLES G. 
DEMPSEY '55 died 
February 22, 2022. 

Dr. Dempsey attended 
Swarthmore College 
before going on to 
earn both a master’s 
of fine arts and a 
doctorate at Princeton 

University. He became a renowned 
art historian, serving as chair of the 
art history departments at Bryn Mawr 
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College and Johns Hopkins University.

Dr. Dempsey descended from several 
generations of professors and delighted 
in teaching. A dedicated and inspiring  
supervisor of PhD dissertations in 
Renaissance and Baroque art in Italy, 
he was tremendously proud of his 
former students. He played a vital role 
in establishing Johns Hopkins' Charles 
S. Singleton Center for Italian Studies in 
Florence as an international center for 
graduate students and scholars.

We offer our condolences to Dr. 
Dempsey's wife and colleague, Elizabeth 
Cropper; his two daughters, Martha 
Dempsey and Kate Dempsey; his 
siblings, JULIA D. PARKINSON '60 
and Richard C. Dempsey; and his 
grandchildren and extended family.

JAMES GRAY JONES 
'57 died August 3, 2021.

We offer our 
condolences to Mr. 
Jones' sisters Eliza 
Henderson and 
Elizabeth Crawford; 
and his dear 
companion of many 
years, Emily Davisson. 

He was preceded in death by his brother, 
JOHN ROBERTSON JONES ‘59.

JEAN LOVELACE 
STINCHCOMBE '57 
died January 29, 2022.

Dr. Stinchcombe 
attended Swarthmore 
College before earning 
a doctorate in political 
science from the 

University of Michigan.

She and her husband, Bill Stinchcombe,  
spent much of their adult lives in upstate 
New York, where she taught continuing  
education classes at Syracuse University,  
wrote reports for the Thursday Morning 
Roundtable and served as trustee at 
Manlius Pebble Hill School. 

Dr. Stinchcombe was active in school  
politics, which became the subject of her 
book, Response to Declining Enrollment: 
School-Closing in Suburbia.

A voracious reader, she loved news and 
politics, thrived on conversation, and was 
a writer at heart. She had a gift of making 
and keeping friends, and was an engaged 
questioner in any conversation. She later 
moved to Vermont, where she made 
many new friends and spent weekends 
exploring New England.

We offer our condolences to Dr. 
Stinchcombe's three children, Thomas 
Stinchcombe, John Stinchcombe and 
Marjorie Stinchcombe; her brother, 
RICHARD LOVELACE '60; and her six 
grandchildren.

EDWARD M. 
HAMILTON '59 died 
October 23, 2019.

Mr. Hamilton 
attended Washburn 
University, where 
he earned degrees 
in business 
administration 

and economics. He went on to work 
as a senior associate for Associates 
Accounting & Tax Services, was the  
owner of Hamilton Timber and 
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Company and a partner in Hamilton 
Clarkson Co. He was also a test 
technician for King Radio, now 
Honeywell International, Inc. and 
worked in sales for Bookkeepers 
Business Co.

Mr. Hamilton was a lifelong learner 
who enjoyed photography and collecting 
records, coins and stamps. He was a 
member of the Sons of the American 
Revolution, various forestry associations 
and nonprofit organizations, and created 
a program to deliver church service 
cassettes to homebound individuals.

We offer our condolences to Mr. 
Hamilton's wife, Mary Hamilton; and his 
daughter, Jill Hamilton. He was preceded 
in death by his sister, JAYNE HAMILTON 
ZAGAR '48.

DOUGLAS R. REINER 
'59 died January 30, 
2022.

After graduating 
from Burroughs, 
where he was a track 
state champion in 
hurdles in 1959, 
Mr. Reiner attended 
the University of 

Wisconsin, where he earned a degree 
in mechanical engineering. He was a 
member of Chi Phi fraternity.

Inspired by his Burroughs science 
teacher Fred Eiseman, Mr. Reiner spent 
three life-changing months in 1969 
traversing the Colorado River using 
cataract boats from the Grand Canyon 
Museum, reliving John Wesley Powell's 
journey to the Grand Canyon from 

Green River, Wyoming.

Mr. Reiner’s diversified engineering 
and sales career included Sperry Flight 
Systems, Superlite, Mass Mutual and 
later Inter-Tel Communications in 
Phoenix.

We offer our condolences to Mr. Reiner's 
wife, Judy; his three children, Paul 
Reiner, Glen Reiner and Victoria Reiner; 
and his six grandchildren and great-
grandchildren. He was preceded in death 
by his siblings, HENRY REINER JR. '51 
and CICELY REINER BAKER '52.

1960s
 

JUDITH SUTTER 
HINRICHS-
MECKFESSEL '60 
died April 16, 2022.

Mrs. Hinrichs-
Meckfessel earned 
a bachelor's degree 
in art history 
from Washington 

University in St. Louis, where she was a 
member of Delta Gamma sorority. She 
devoted much of her adult life to the 
improvement and growth of downtown 
St. Louis and the St. Louis region, acting 
as a community leader in civic, health, 
social service and cultural organizations. 
Mrs. Hinrichs-Meckfessel was president 
of the St. Mary's Hospital Foundation 
of East St. Louis, the Saint Louis Zoo 
Friends Association, and the Asthma and 
Allergy Association. She also served with 
the Business and Professional Women's 
Foundation, Missouri Environmental 
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Improvement Energy Resources 
Authority, Missouri Goodwill Industries, 
Leadership St. Louis, Life Crisis,  
St. Louis Junior League, and the Missouri 
Gaming Commission.

Mrs. Hinrichs-Meckfessel spent her 
later years on Skidaway Island, Georgia, 
where she played golf, hosted visiting 
family and friends, and planned her 
travels around the world. She loved art 
museums, theater, and time with her 
family and beloved dogs.

We offer our condolences to Mrs. 
Hinrich-Meckfessel's two sons, 
CHRISTIAN HINRICHS '90 and 
WILLIAM HINRICHS '92; her 
stepchildren, Susan Chavez and Steve 
Meckfessel; her sister, JANE ELIZABETH 
SUTTER '57; her nephew John Sutter, 
her nieces MARY BETH WOMER '86 and 
Sarah Glazar; and her 10 grandchildren 
and step-grandchildren. She was 
preceded in death by her brother, JOHN 
R. SUTTER '54.

BETSY GOODSON 
VAN WINKLE '60 
died March 21, 2022.

After graduating from 
Burroughs, where 
she played volleyball, 
sang in the glee club 
and enjoyed ceramics, 
Mrs. Van Winkle 

majored in elementary education at New 
Jersey's Centenary College for Women, 
where a roommate introduced her to 
Daniel, her husband of nearly 60 years.

Daniel's career took them to Virginia  
and New Orleans before the young 

couple settled in Rutherford, New Jersey. 
There, Mrs. Van Winkle founded  
and was president of the Rutherford 
Cooperative Day Nursery, earning praise 
as a wonderful, caring teacher of young  
children. She was an active volunteer 
with the Rutherford Women's Club, 
the Girl Scouts and the Rutherford 
Fortnightly Club. 

Mrs. Van Winkle enjoyed tennis, 
swimming and sailing, working in her 
garden, and cheering on the University 
of Connecticut women's basketball team.

We offer our condolences to Mrs. Van 
Winkle's husband, Daniel H. Van 
Winkle; their two daughters, Laura Van 
Winkle Seehaus and Amy Van Winkle; 
and her sister, MOLLY GOODSON 
MCCLELLAND '54.

WILLIAM S. HARDY 
'61 died February 10, 
2022.

We offer our 
condolences to Mr. 
Hardy's wife, Bonnie; 
their two children, 
LIZ HARDY '00 and 
WILL HARDY '03; his 

brother, DAVID HARDY '56; and his three 
grandchildren.

ROBERT W. KERWIN 
'69 died December 
26, 2021.

Mr. Kerwin's life 
gave him many 
opportunities to live 
and learn around 
the world. After 
graduating from 
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Dartmouth College with high honors, 
he took on odd jobs around the world, 
such as grape picking in France, ski 
run construction in Switzerland, pub 
tending in England, fishing in Australia 
and cooking for lumber camps in 
Oregon. He returned to school, earning 
an MBA from the Thunderbird School 
of International Management. His 
subsequent career in advertising took 
his family to Chicago, New York City, 
the Antipodes Islands, Melbourne, 
Hong Kong, England, Korea and Japan 
before he joined the communications 
department at Colorado College. 

We offer our condolences to Mr. Kerwin's 
wife, Mary; and his three children, Laura, 
Daniel and Ryan. He was preceded in 
death by his father, ROBERT W. KERWIN 
'39.

LOUISE HILMER 
SANDERSON '69 
died December 13, 
2021.

We offer our 
condolences to 
Mrs. Sanderson's 
sisters, ABIGAIL 
HILMER OLIVER 

72 and NICKY HILMER COOK '76. She 
was preceded in death by her parents, 
ALICE ADAMS HILMER '40 and JOHN 
G. HILMER '40; and her sister, MARY 
ADAMS HILMER '67.

1970s
 

KELLY ROBINSON 
'70 died February 6, 
2022.

We offer our 
condolences to Mr. 
Robinson's son, Kurt 
Robinson. 

GWENN SOBO 
FONTANA '74 died 
March 22, 2022.

Mrs. Fontana 
earned a bachelor's 
degree in chemistry 
from Vanderbilt 
University and 
went on to Clayton 

College, earning a master's degree and a 
doctorate in nutrition.

An avid gardener and bird lover, she also 
enjoyed playing the piano, sewing and 
staying educated in all things nutrition. 
Her family remembers her as a woman 
of high character with a huge heart who 
lived to serve others.

We offer our condolences to Mrs. 
Fontana's husband, Peter Richard 
Fontana Jr.; her two daughters, Elise 
Sobo and Jessica Sobo; her siblings, 
William Sobo and JULIA SOBO THERIOT 
'78; and her extended family.



JOHN F. ROSS '75 
died April 29, 2022.

Mr. Ross attended 
Amherst College, 
earning an English 
degree that put to 
great use later in his 
career as an author. 
In 1995, Mr. Ross 

published his first and best-known novel, 
Unintended Consequences.

Mr. Ross was a world-class expert and 
instructor on shooting, firearms and 
ammunition. He was a man of  
many passions, including skiing and 
piloting his Pitts Model 12 biplane.

We offer our condolences to Mr. Ross's 
daughter, Lucy Ross; and his two sisters, 
HELEN ROSS '64 and LUCY ROSS 
NATKIEL '64.

FACULTY
KATHLEEN 
BRENNAN DANNA 
(Counseling) passed 
away February 22, 
2022. 

Over the course 
of her 27 years 
(1974-2001), Mrs. 
Danna was a force at 

Burroughs. She was first and foremost 
a counselor — helping students feel 
connected and supported. 

Forty-four years ago, she founded  
the Montgomery Plan, Burroughs' 
community service program named 

for longtime faculty member Gaylord 
Montgomery and inspired by his fervent 
belief that students should take an active, 
vooluntary role in community affairs. 
The Montgomery Plan became a model 
for other schools and remains at the core 
of the Burroughs experience. 

We offer our condolences to Mrs. 
Danna's children, KATE DANNA '90, 
ROCCO DANNA '96 and Bill Danna; 
and her six grandchildren, including 
ZOE DANNA '28.

D. SCOTT JOHNSON 

'65 (History) died 
March 30, 2022.

Mr. Johnson, who 
taught in Burroughs' 
History Department 
from 1993 until 
his retirement in 
2002, graduated 

from Trinity College. He also taught 
at schools in Sturgeon and Kirkwood, 
Missouri, where he relished being in the 
classroom, enthusiastically encouraging, 
pushing and influencing his students. 

In retirement, Mr. Johnson volunteered 
at the Campbell House Museum, serving 
as board president from 2014 through 
2020. He joined the downtown Missouri 
Athletic Club, continuing a tradition 
begun by his grandfather and father. 
He enjoyed visiting the mountains of 
Colorado and the mesas of New Mexico.

We offer our condolences to Mr. 
Johnson's wife, Lynne; his two 
children, CATHY JOHNSON STAHR 
'87 and DOUGLAS JOHNSON '90; his 
brothers, STUART JOHNSON '60 and 
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DOUGLAS JOHNSON '67; and his three 
grandchildren.

WILLIAM M. VIBERT (History, Athletics) 
died June 10, 2022, 
just four days shy of 
his 93rd birthday.

Mr. Vibert studied 
history at Trinity 
College in Hartford, 
Connecticut, and 
was a proud member 
of the school's 

undefeated 1949 football team. He also 
earned a master's degree in modern 
European history from the University of 
Iowa.

From September 1955 until June 1969, 
Mr. Vibert taught history at Burroughs, 
eventually heading the department. 

He coached football and baseball, and 
particularly enjoyed canoeing at Drey 
Land and chaperoning ski trips to Aspen. 

In 1969, he and his family returned to 
his native Connecticut, where he took a 
teaching position at the newly opened 
Westledge School; in 1972, he became 
director of the school.

Mr. Vibert later embarked on a second 
career as a realtor and was an active 
member of the Granby, Connecticut, 
community, serving on the local board of 
education and board of selectmen.

We offer our condolences to Mr. Vibert's 
wife, Patricia; his three children, MARK 
VIBERT '72, CARRIE VIBERT '73 and 
Todd Vibert; his five grandchildren and 
great-grandchildren; and his numerous 
nieces, nephews and friends.

Memorial & Tribute Gifts
IN HONOR OF
ABIGAIL ALBRECHT '27      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Barry '96 & Jackie Albrecht

COLE ALBRECHT '26      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Barry '96 & Jackie Albrecht

CHRISTOS ANTONIOU '22 
Tom & Ann Koster Antoniou '87

JACOB SOLOMON BAER 
Anonymous

MARGARET E. BAHE      
Dena Soffer '07 & Simon 	   	
 Crocker

To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Carol Conzelman '85 & Frank 
 Smethurst 

BAHE continued 
Craig Dull '04 & Ashley  
 Hoffman 
Tony & Susan Garritano 
Brooking Gatewood '01 
Michael Goralnik '05 
The Kennard Family 
Mary Kimball '88 & Daniel Fey 
Richard & Lisa Greenman 
 Kraner '71 
Rick & Peggy Kuhlman 
Margot LaVigne '25 
David LeResche '07 
J.C. LeResche '14 
Jake Liberman '05 
Stephanie Myles '96 & Daniel 
 Williams 
John & Nancy Zappala Pierson 

BAHE continued 
Brian & Corey Stranghoener 
 Reuwee '97 
Sar & Patty Rojanasathit‑Gur '93 
Keith '62 & Marcia Williamson 	
 Shahan '62 
Paul & Jessica Musgrave  
 Shuff '92 
Mark & Jen Smith 
Mary Beth & Allen Soffer 
Lucy Sudekum '09

ELIOT BARNES '22      
Pat Whitt

HEATHER BASCOM 
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Harry '83 & Ginger Imster 
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IN HONOR OF

JULIE BEARMAN      
Richard & Lisa Greenman 	   	
 Kraner '71

EMMA BIRGE‑OSBORNE '04 
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Nancy Birge‑Osborne '57 & 	  	
 Patrick Osborne

SOPHIA BROWN '24      
Bill & Cindy Brown

BURROUGHS FACULTY 
David Cape '84 

CLASS OF 1970       
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Jack '66 & Carol Wolfheim 
 Goralnik '70

CLASS OF 2016 
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Chris & Catherine Hanaway

CLASS OF 2022       
Barbie Barrow '66 
Samuel & Bee-De Lim 
Mark & Jen Smith  
Todd & Diana Sternberg  
 Waldman '05 
Bill & Veronica Weston

CLASS OF 2022 &  
 THEIR TEACHERS 
Matt Bodie & Rebecca  
 Hollander‑Blumoff '88

MICHAEL CUMMINGS '22 
Dave & Christine Cummings

To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Louann Yates

CAROL & THE LATE T. DAVID 	  	
 DANIEL 
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Heather Daniel '87

HENRY DANIS '26      
Tom '90 & Ashley Danis

MICHAEL P. DEE '76      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Matt Crane '03 
Craig Dull '04 & Ashley 
 Hoffman 
The Kennard Family 
John & Nancy Zappala Pierson 

DEE continued 
Keith '62 & Marcia Williamson 	
 Shahan '62 
Lucy Sudekum '09 
Morgan Weisman '09

PEGGY O'BRIEN DOLTER 
Barbie Barrow '66

ALEXANDER DOTY '25 
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Ian Doty '17

AMY GREENWOOD  
DUNAWAY '92      
Nancy Leyhe Allen '66 
Harry '83 & Ginger Imster

To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Ellen Leschen Bremner '67

BABETH DYER       
Ashley Edgerton & William 	  	
 Desch

ABBY EDWARDS '22 
Stephanie Edwards '87 &  
 Shawn Teegardin

IAN ENGLISH '04 
Dennis & Sue English

ELISA ESSNER '07      
Cyndi Newsome

WILL ESSNER '09      
Cyndi Newsome

LAURA FOGARTY       
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Rusty & Julie Hyken

ALICE WALZ GALT '70      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Steve '70 & Beverly Knight 
Dave & Nancy Luehrman  
 Sauerhoff '77 
Daniel & Kim Svenson Weas '93

STAN GARDNER '69      
To the Stan Gardner '69  
 Endowed Scholarship 
Steve '75 & Lisa Trulaske

JACK GARRITANO '22      
Tony & Susan Garritano

 
 

NICHOLAS GOFF '27      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Chris & Jen Goff

LAUREN ZUCKERMAN  
 GOMEZ '04 
Susan Zuckerman

JASON W. GOODE '93  
Matt '93 & Devon Fischer 
Damon '91 & Danielle Goode 
John '93 & Colleen Guenther 
Joe '93 & Vivian Mitchell

JUDY GRAND       
To the Judith R. & Dr. M. Gilbert  	
 Grand & Family Endowed  
 Tuition Aid Fund 
Jerry & Judy Kreisman

DAVID MELVIN HALL '87     
Leon & Nancy Hall

JONATHAN HAMM '89      
To the Deborah Garner Hamm 	   	
 Memorial Scholarship 
Ernie & Carolyn Clarke

ERIC HANSON       
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Matthew & Jenny Veraldi  
 Brinkmeier '98 
Anthony Carron '95 & Hillary 	  	
 Calhoun  
Craig Dull '04 & Ashley  
 Hoffman 
Mary Kimball '88 & Daniel Fey 
Evalyn Rogers 
Maria Schlafly '93 & David 
 Aholt 
Keith '62 & Marcia Williamson 	
 Shahan '62

ANDREW HERBSTER '22      
Beth Shuter Herbster '85 
Sarah Herbster '20

BETH SHUTER HERBSTER '85     
Sarah Herbster '20

ANNE GRACE HOOPER '22      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Jason & Leah Hooper
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IN HONOR OF

MYLIN JOHNSON '92      
To the Mylin Johnson '92  
 Endowed Scholarship 
Steve '75 & Lisa Trulaske

BROOKE JONES '26      
Barbara Prince

KEVIN KINNEY       
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
William '06 & Katie  
 Feuerbacher

ERIN LAMPING '22      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Michael Lamping & Heidi Kehle

GEORGE LAVIGNE '22      
Lia Dowd '98 & Michael Shipley

JAMES M. LEMEN       
To the Jim Lemen Scholarship 
Bruce Merrifield '68 & Tracy 	    	
 Hritz

CAROL B. LOEB       
To the Daniel W Loeb Memorial 	  	
 Scholarship 
Scott '70 & Michelle Harris

CALEB MERRITT '22      
John & Tamala Merritt

JASON MIHAL '22 
Mark & Lori Mihal

ELLEN MOCERI       
Scott '70 & Michelle Harris

C. SCOTT MOLDEN '64     
Steve '64 & Susie Lowy

ANDREW R. NEWMAN '87      
To the Library Acquisition Fund 
Barbara Ballinger, Joanna 	   	
 Buchholz '00 & Lucy Buchholz 	
 Leibowitz '02 Families 

MOLLY O'BRIEN '22      
Kevin & Diane O'Brien

TEMI OGUNREMI '22      
Ronke Akintola‑Ogunremi

ED PHILIPP       
Harry '83 & Ginger Imster 
Richard & Lisa Greenman 	   	
 Kraner '71 
Connie Lohr 
Mary Beth & Allen Soffer

JOHN PIERSON 
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Harry '83 & Ginger Imster

THE POTTEBAUM FAMILY    
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Howard & Kerrigan Kaplan

NATALIE RICHTER '22      
Harry & Sharon Prah

CELIA JACKES ROSS '25      
Leon & Nancy Hall

MELISSA ANNE HALL ROSS '86      
Leon & Nancy Hall

WAYNE SALOMON       
Dan '92 & Kathleen Bomze

KEITH E. SHAHAN '62      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Madison Qualy '12

OWEN SHEEHAN '22      
Cindy Jones Todorovich '64

JOHN SNODGRASS       
Ted '80 & Kim Doheny

IRIS SOMMER '26      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Matthias '97 & Amanda  
 Sommer

CRAIG SOMMERS       
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Albert & Jessica del Pilar

ELLIE STRAHORN '22      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
The Strahorn Family

DOROTHY SWICORD       
Richard & Lisa Greenman 
 Kraner '71

CARL & DOROTHY SWICORD 
Michael Strauss & Karen  
 McCray

NANETTE TARBOUNI      
Jim & Laurie Lowe 
Mary Beth & Allen Soffer

AVA TEASDALE '22      
Liz Teasdale

CARRIE GERVAIS WALSH '92     
Barb Gervais

DONALD J. WHELAN       
Ted '80 & Kim Doheny

HUNTER WILKINS '16      
Pat & Rachel Wilkins

SUSIE WILSON       
To the Susie Wilson Scholarship    
 Fund 
Adam Klepper '00 
Andy '93 & Barkley Walter 
Myrna Williamson

THOMAS E. YAGER       
Ron Moser '69 & Janet Eto '69

JAYNE ZOPF       
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Ron '70 & Janey Baird 	  	
 Worthington '67
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IN MEMORY OF

JAMES “SKIP” ALVERSON     
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Ron ‘70 & Janey Baird 
 Worthington ‘67

BILL ARGETSINGER       
Jeff & Susan Dee 
Steve ‘74 & Julie Mathes

GEORGE BARHORST       
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Bob ‘87 & Sharon Bohlmann

DAVID BELTZ 
John Minton ‘46 & Cornelia  
 M. Kase

STEVE BILANE       
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Evalyn Rogers

BETSY B. BOLES ‘48      
John Minton ‘46 & Cornelia  
 M. Kase

NICK BOOKER ‘18      
Jim & Julie Lewis

CARLISLE VOSE BRIGHAM ‘01     
Ted ‘01 & Nicole Albrecht

ELIZABETH BROWN ‘11      
To the Elizabeth C. Brown Chair 	
 in Environmental Science 
Mary Beth & Allen Soffer

NANCY REINHART BURKE ‘55     
Margaret Acker‑Blardo 
Nancy Leyhe Allen ‘66 
Carol Armstrong 
Charles & Laura Barnes 
Bob & Chris Barrett 
Carol Bitting 
Gregory & Elizabeth Boulanger 
Lizz & Philip Chamberlain 
Joanne Gravely Curlee ‘48 & 	   	
 Thomas Holling 
Sandra Dillard     
Liz & Chris Dorr  
John & Kathy Obear  
 Dubuque ‘68 
Curt & Robin Engler 
Gail Fischmann 
Philip & Margaret George 
Mark & Betty Goran 
Paul & Carol Hatfield 

BURKE continued 
Bettie Schroth Johnson 
Sally Curby Johnston 
Meg Mannion 
Stan ‘79 & Jenny Martin 
Thomas Oppenheimer 
Judy Brownlee Perry ‘55 
G. Neal & Betty Albrecht  
 Plocek ‘55 
Sue Morrison Rapp ‘54 
Sally Rosenthal 
Jeffrey & Melissa Hall Ross ‘86 
John Ross ‘56 
Terry ‘71 & Sally Schnuck 
Todd ‘77 & Julie Schnuck 
Nelson ‘62 & Crystal Spencer 
Jim ‘69 & Pat Steiner 
John H. Stevenson 
Ellie Walz Svenson ‘63 
Liz Teasdale 
Addison & Nancy Thomas 
Joseph & Gail Steiner Trigg ‘55 
Melissa Turken 
Andrew & Caroline Teasdale 	  	
 Walker ‘83 
Michael & Alice Abel  
 Walther ‘56

ELAINE CHILDRESS 
Jen Gosnell ‘85

EDWARD ‘46 & JANE CISSEL  
To the Edward W. Cissel, Jr.  
 Memorial Scholarship 
Bruce Merrifield ‘68 & Tracy 	  	
 Hritz

EDWARD W. CISSEL ‘46  
Tom Benson ‘70  
Joe O’Keefe ‘78  
Steve Schmid ‘78 

To the Edward W. Cissel, Jr.  
 Memorial Scholarship 
Stan ‘79 & Jenny Martin 

EDWARD W. CISSEL JR. ‘74      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Edgar & Elizabeth Holekamp 	  	
 Boyles ‘74

CISSEL JR. continued 
To the Edward W. Cissel, Jr.  
 Memorial Scholarship 
John Cissel ‘73 & Peggy  
 Harwood 
Bruce Merrifield ‘68 & Tracy 	  	
 Hritz

W. TOM COSTEN ‘81      
To the Lt. W. Tom Costen USN 
 Memorial Scholarship 
Steve & Cathy Costen Swope ‘73

DONALD CRUMMEY 
Steven Yearson & Naomi  
 Crummey

KATHLEEN BRENNAN DANNA       
Anonymous 
Nancy Birge‑Osborne ‘57 & 
Patrick Osborne 
Carol Daniel

To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Tello & Anna Nowotny  
 Carreon ‘96

To support the Montgomery Plan 
John & Anne Marbury  
 McDonnell ‘57

JAMES M. DREYER 
Joe Dreyer ‘73 & Rosemary 
 Watts-Dreyer 
Paul Holden ‘71 & Barbara Anne 
 Warren

CAROL MCCARTHY DUHME ‘35      
To the Duhme, McCarthy, Roblee 	
 Family Memorial Scholarship 
John Minton ‘46 & Cornelia  
 M. Kase

HARRIET HAMPTON  
 EDWARDS ‘59      
Arnie Edwards 
Steve & Ginger Lochmoeller

CLARA FIESELMANN       
Scott ‘70 & Michelle Harris

BROOKE PETERSON  
 GABSTER ‘07 
Anonymous

GEORGE S. GERLACH '51 
John Gerlach '56
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IN MEMORY OF

HANNELORE GERLACH 
John Gerlach '56 

WILLIAM S. HARDY '61     
Terri Padilla‑Cheuk 
Lisa Willbrand

JAMES L. HASKINS       
Anonymous

ELIZABETH ROGERS HAYES '59      
To the Ebet Rogers Hayes '59  	   	
 Memorial Fund for Faculty 	   
 Professional Development 
Nicholas Hayes & Sheila  
 Donovan 
Bruce Merrifield '68 & Tracy 	  	
 Hritz

MEILING HAZELTON '91  
Sanjaya Gupta '91 & Wendy 	  	
 Hulsing

JUDITH SUTTER  
 HINRICHS‑MECKFESSEL '60      
Doc '60 & Ann Leschen  
 Cornwell '60

SUSIE WENDT HORNER 
Sue Horner Rehnquist '60

D. SCOTT JOHNSON '65      
Zach & Ellen Nangle  
 Borowiak '97

To the Jim Stevens/Dora Tickner 	
 Scholarship 
Jim & Jan Stevens

EDWIN M. JOHNSTON JR. '51 
To the Edwin M. Johnston Chair 	 
 in Classics 
Steve Johnston

ROB JONES '59      
Jud '59 & Pilar Calkins

CHARLES KEMP 
Alison Muehlhauser

AL KERTH '70      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Ron '70 & Janey Baird 
 Worthington '67

CARL & MARY KOHL       
Charlie Kohl '68

 

ALENE KOPOLOW 
Richard & Lisa Greenman 
 Kraner '71

KERRY S. KUEHNER '68      
Bruce Merrifield '68 & Tracy 
 Hritz

MARY ANN MACCARTHY  
 LEE '43      
Taylor Family Foundation

ERICA LEISENRING      
Daniel Kodner '05

SALLY S. LEVY       
To the John D. Levy Scholarship 
John Minton '46 & Cornelia  
 M. Kase

SION LEVY       
Sonia Levy

STEPHEN MCKEE LEWIS '76     
To the Library Acquisition Fund 
Jim '69 & Kenna Lewis

JASON K. LOHR '91  
Jason '93 & Annie Goode 

To the Jason K. Lohr Memorial  
 Scholarship 
Stacey Lohr Graves 
Sanjaya Gupta '91 & Wendy 
 Hulsing 
Steve & Ginger Lochmoeller 
Connie Lohr 
Ron & Dana Lohr 
Sabrina Lohr '97

NANCY FENDELL LURIE      
To the Jason K. Lohr Memorial 
 Scholarship 
Connie Lohr

MARY CATHERINE MARTIN '76     
To the John Sykes Martin  
 Memorial Scholarship 
Bill Lemp '75 
John '75 & Linda Martin

THOMAS M. MCCONNELL       
 To the Thomas M. McConnell 
 Memorial Scholarship 
Ron Moser '69 & Janet Eto '69

 
 

BRUCE MERRIFIELD '38      
Bruce Merrifield '68 & Tracy 
 Hritz

ROBERT MERRIFIELD '71     
Bruce Merrifield '68 & Tracy 	  	
 Hritz

L. WILLIAM MILLER       
The Miller Family: Dan '68,  
 Jeffrey '73, Janet '76 &  
 Meagan '03

DOLORES MILTENBERGER 
John Minton '46 & Cornelia  
 M. Kase

BYRON W. MOSER JR. '32      
Ron Moser '69 & Janet Eto '69

JOAN NEWSOME       
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Will Essner '09

GYO OBATA       
Jeff Dreyer '71

GYO & COURNEY OBATA 
Daniel Kodner '05

ALEX PERMUTT '01      
Ted '01 & Nicole Albrecht

JOE POTTEBAUM       
Burroughs Parents Council

MYRA PRUETT 
Ellen Taussig '85 

KRISTIN J. PYZYK '99      
Debbie Pyzyk

KAITY RICHARDSON '99      
Ted '01 & Nicole Albrecht

ADAM RICHERT       
Burroughs Parents Council 
Dave & Nancy Luehrman  
 Sauerhoff '77

WALTER R. RIST '59      
Robert & Charlotte Rist  
 Adelsperger '56

HENRY ROGERS '14 
To the Henry Rogers Memorial 	  	
 Scholarship 
Kathleen Rogers & Toby Martin 
Sandy & Laing Rogers
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EDWARD R. SAMUELS '41  
To the Edward R. Samuels  
 Memorial Scholarship 
Jim & Kris Samuels  
 Holmes '78, Katie '09, 
 Davey '12 & Sam Holmes '18 
Ted '73 & Lori Samuels

JOHN SCHAPER '90 
Burroughs Parents Council 
The Newman Family: Jane,  
 Lee '85, Andrew '87 & Betsy '91 
Mike & Theresa Jones  
 O'Shea '90 
Chelley Afford Schaper 
Sandy '90 & Katie Schenck 
Bud & Susie Wilson

WILLIAM SCHNEIDER '44  
John Minton '46 & Cornelia  
 M. Kase

ROSLYN SCHULTE '02 
Chris & Lindsay Reither  
 Halsey '00

To the Roz Schulte Spirit Fund 
Ted '01 & Nicole Albrecht 
Barbara Ballinger, Joanna  	   	
 Buchholz '00 & Lucy Buchholz 	
 Leibowitz '02 Families  
Henry '59 & Ellen Dubinsky 
Lois & Richard England Family  	
 Foundation 
Steve '70 & Susan Felker 
Lynne Johnson 
Pete & Julia Lilly

ALICE SNODGRASS  
To the Alice Snodgrass/Kemper 	  
Family Chair for Excellence in  	  
Teaching 
Barbie Barrow '66 
Brandt '84 & Beth Bohlmann 
Ted '80 & Kim Doheny 
Damon '91 & Danielle Goode 
Bruce Merrifield '68 & Tracy 
 Hritz 
Mark Jeter '90 & Tanya Bishop 
Mike & Theresa Jones  
 O'Shea '90 
Terri Padilla‑Cheuk 
Linda Leber Piper '70 
Sandy '90 & Katie Schenck 

SNODGRASS continued 
Keith '62 & Marcia Williamson 	
 Shahan '62 
Ellen Sheffield '83 
Michael Strauss & Karen  
 McCray 
Ursula Wilhelm

To the Jack Acker Faculty Fund 
Bill '58 & Melanie Bascom

ROBERT A. SORTLAND       
Andy & Katie Abbott 
Anonymous 
Nancy Leyhe Allen '66 
Jim & Jan Allgire 
Don & Taruna Barber 
Lee Bascom '82 & Michael 
 Anderson 
Tom Benson '70  
The Bogdan Family 
Ellen Leschen Bremner '67 
Tom & Michelle Brydon 
Carol Carinci 
Gail Cassilly 
Doc '60 and Ann Leschen 
 Cornwell '60 
Carol Daniel 
D.J. & Nancy Schnuck  
 Diemer '83 
Jim Dille & Laura Placio 
Jeff Dreyer '71 
Carol Dybo 
Matt '83 & Madeline Estill 
Dave & Kathy Eyestone 
Kent & Lorena Farber 
Debby Faust 
Ann Marie French 
Steve & Kathleen Gamble 
David & Deena Goran 
Jacques Gordon '74 &  
 Elizabeth Wiltshire 
Richard Gordon '71 
Sally Cissel Greenwood 
Margaret Grinnell '71 
Gerald L. Hagedorn Family 
Eric & Arsenia Hanson 
Paul & Carol Hatfield 
Harold & Sonny Wotka  
 Helmkampf '54 
Bob & Jann Henningsen 
Richard Jacobson  

SORTLAND continued 
Doris Johnson 
John '96 & Ashley Kemper 
JoAnn Klink 
Richard & Lisa Greenman 
 Kraner '71 
David & Susanne Leech 
Jamie Linsin '87 
Connie Lohr 
Charlie '65 & Roz Lowenhaupt 
Greg '81 & Jenny Lyss 
Steve '74 & Julie Mathes  
Jim Mavis 
Larry McMahon '69 & Linda 
 Anderson 
Bruce Merrifield '68 & Tracy 
 Hritz 
Robert Miceli 
John Minton '46 & Cornelia  
 M. Kase 
Jane Lowell Montgomery '82 & 	
 John Shepherd 
Ron Moser '69 & Janet Eto '69 
Mike & Terry Mulligan 
Joe O'Keefe '78  
Pat Oxenhandler 
Terry '75 & Peggy Rassieur 
Evalyn Rogers 
Ron & Anne Rossi 
Sallie Samuels '76 
Michael Sant'Ambrogio '88 & 
 Todd Zornik 
Clifford & Gail Saxton 
Charlie Schaper '87 
Jack & Ann Knight Schaper '60 
Matt '97 & Audrey Scherrer 
Doug Scherrer '99 & Adriana 
 Schmidt 
Steve Schmid '78   
Barbara Schnake 
Craig '66 & Nancy Schnuck 
Terry '71 & Sally Schnuck 
Joe & Bev Schraibman 
Jim '69 & Pat Steiner 
Christine Sterkel '85 
Dave Stradal '75 
Andy '66 & Barbara Taylor 
Carolyn Thomas '79 
Scott Thomas '87 
Ray & Gwyn Thorpe 
Christine Toole 
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SORTLAND continued 
Paul & Bernadette Travers 
Pat & the late Bill Vibert 
Ann Walton 
Don & Pat Whelan 
Ursula Wilhelm 
Bud & Susie Wilson  
Marie Witscher 
Tom Yager 
Jackie Yoon '87 
Aaron '94 & Stephanie Park 	  
 Zwicker '94

To the Jack Acker Faculty Fund 
Bill '58 & Melanie Bascom

To the Judith R. & Dr. M. Gilbert 	
 Grand & Family Endowed  
 Tuition Aid Fund 
Gil & Judy Grand

To the Jim Stevens/Dora Tickner 
 Scholarship 
Jim & Jan Stevens

CAROL METCALFE SPANN '51 
John '74 & Carol Hamilton

CARTER STITH SPANO '64 
Laura Denver Stith '71 &  
 Donald Scott

WILLIAM D. STAMPER '57 
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
Tracy Stamper '89 & Tom  
 Barkman

JEAN LOVELACE  
 STINCHCOMBE '57 
Moonie Pitzman Early '57

 
ANN CARTER SEE STITH '38      
Laura Denver Stith '71 &  
 Donald Scott

JOAN WEIR STRADAL '48     
Dave Stradal '75

NANCY SUMMERS       
Albert & Susan Coe Adams '65

GAUTAM SUNDARAM '86      
To the Gautam Sundaram  
 Memorial Scholarship 
Beth Kennedy '86 
Priya Sundaram '92 & Jason 		
 Simonelli

ANNE SYMINGTON '68      
Bruce Merrifield '68 & Tracy 	  	
 Hritz

JUNE MAUNE TEASDALE '53      
Pete & Lisa Holekamp  
 Kinsella '78

ANTON TIBBE '66      
Gene Sunnen '66

DENNIS G. THOMAS '68 
David Thomas '70

BETTY HOWARD TROTH '57 
Col. Robert Symons Troth

BETSY GOODSON  
 VAN WINKLE '60      
Sue Horner Rehnquist '60

ROBERT L. WALKER       
To the Frances Thomas Martin 
 Art Fund 
Andy & Katie Abbott 
Barbie Barrow '66 
Lee Bascom '82 & Michael 
 Anderson 
Gail Cassilly 
Doc '60 & Ann Leschen  
 Cornwell '60 
Jim Dille & Laura Placio 
Jeff Dreyer '71 
Moonie Pitzman Early '57 
Pam Hendel 
Susan Stockton Johnson 
Anne Martin 
Steve '74 & Julie Mathes 

WALKER continued 
Dan & Donna Satory 
Craig '66 & Nancy Schnuck 
Joe & Bev Schraibman 
Richard & Sandra Tombaugh 
Don & Pat Whelan 
Ursula Wilhelm 
Tom Yager

To the Jack Acker Faculty Fund 
Bill '58 & Melanie Bascom

To the Jim Stevens/Dora Tickner  	
 Scholarship 
Jim & Jan Stevens

JOHN W. WESLEY       
Dan '92 & Kathleen Bomze

BRUCE D. WESTLING 
John & Bonnie Baine  
 Tollefson '74

STUART ALAN WETZEL       
John Minton '46 & Cornelia  
 M. Kase

DAVID P. WINFIELD '71      
To the Drey Land Building Fund 
David & Nancy Winfield  
 Kingsbury '77

TIMOTHY R. WNUK '00      
To the Timothy Richard Wnuk   
 Scholarship 
Ted '01 & Nicole Albrecht 
Adam Klepper '00

JULIE ZANDER '82      
Frances Nuelle '82 & Daniel 
 Mummery
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Alumni, parents, grandparents, and friends who include Burroughs in their wills, 

trusts, or other estate planning programs are members of the John Burroughs Society. 

Since its founding, the John Burroughs Society has grown to more than 200 members 

who have made a lasting impact, giving $14.2 million to the school. Those who have 

included JBS in their estate planning tell us they do it because of what the school 

means to them and their families. Whether it's a memory of a teacher who changed the 

way they think about the world, a coach who taught them the value of teamwork and 

leadership, or a classmate they'll never forget — they want to give back.

 

MEMBERSHIP

We invite you to become a member of the John Burroughs Society. Lifetime 

membership is extended to individuals who make one or more of the following 

commitments to the school:

• Include Burroughs in their estate plans

• Create a charitable life-income arrangement to benefit the school

• Name JBS as a beneficiary of retirement assets or life insurance

• Donate a personal residence or vacation home to Burroughs and reserve a life estate

There is no minimum gift amount required for membership in the John Burroughs 

Society.  

 

 

To join, contact Amy Greenwood Dunaway '92 at (314) 993/4045, ext. 315 or  

adunaway@jburroughs.org, or Ginger Imster at (314) 993/4045, ext. 256 or  

gimster@jburroughs.org. For more information, visit www.jburroughs.org/giving.

Join the John Burroughs Society
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